
 

VILLAGE OF PEMBERVILLE 
COUNCIL MEETING 

August 6, 2013 
 

President Pro Tempore Campbell opened the August 6, 2013 meeting at 7:00pm with a 
prayer and led those present in the Pledge of Allegiance. 
 
Roll Call:  Present at the regular meeting of council was Bockbrader, Cox, Long, 
Rothenbuhler, and Schuerman. Absent was Mayor Bowman. Others present were Russell 
Eby, Gene Steele, Harold Brown- Sentinel Tribune, Vic Schuerman, Nicole Long, Solicitor 
Marsh, Police Chief Darling, and the clerk.  
 
Minutes: Cox moved and Long seconded to approve the July 16, 2013 regular meeting 
minutes. Motion passed unanimously.   
 
Treasurer’s Report: Long made a motion to approve payment of bills in the amount of 
$5,837.46 and Rothenbuhler seconded. The motion passed unanimously.  
 
Campbell: 
The leaf machine will need repairs. Campbell presented a quote from ODB Company for 
$1992.90.  Council asked the committee to try to obtain additional quotes. Due the extended 
lead time to receive the parts, Rothenbuhler moved and Long seconded to purchase an 
impeller, bearings, bushing, and power band for the leaf machine after the committee sought 
additional quotes not to exceed $2000. 
 
Cox: 
The Tree Commission will have a meeting tomorrow at 3pm. 
 
Long: 
Campbell explained a letter was received from a resident regarding the conditions at the 
Public Restrooms. Long moved and Cox seconded to have letter from Nicole Drake (A) be 
entered into the minutes. Motion passed unanimously. Long distributed a complaint 
reconciliation sheet (B) detailing what if any corrective action is needed. There was 
discussion on the same. Long distributed a sample restroom cleaning task and frequency 
chart (C). Streets, Sidewalks, Lands, and Buildings Committee will continue with any 
corrective action needed and update any needed scheduling or charts.  
 
Campbell explained that the Village had received a letter on July 30, 2013 from Nicole Drake 
giving her resignation as soon as a replacement is found or January 1, 2014. Then Campbell 
read another letter received from Nicole Drake dated August 6, 2013 stating due to her 
health, she would not be able to continue to clean and therefore is resigning effective the 
date of the letter. There was discussion as to which committee this should be directed. It was 
decided that Streets, Sidewalks, Lands and Buildings would look into whether this could be 
done by current employees or should continued as outsourced and put it out for quotes. Until 
a decision is made Campbell will make arrangements with current employees to complete the 
work. 
 
Long explained that Sunoco Logistics is in the process of purchasing property adjacent to the 
Village well-field. The Source-Water Protection Division of the EPA has been contacted and 



 

they informed the BPA that they everything is within guidelines. The BPA is aware of the 
situation and met with Sunoco at last night’s meeting.  
 
Rothenbuhler: 
The Finance Committee met and Rothenbuhler explained that currently the Village only has 
one signer on our accounts since Margaret Wilka has retired and should be removed from all 
accounts. It is the Finance Committee’s recommendation to have two additional signers 
added The Union Bank accounts, both the Mayor and the Deputy Fiscal Officer. 
Rothenbuhler moved and Cox seconded that Sarah Dyer and Gordon Bowman be added to 
the Village of Pemberville bank accounts at the Union Bank. Roll Call: Rothenbuhler – yes, 
Cox – yes, Bockbrader – yes, Schuerman – yes, Long – no. 
 
Finance Committee, with the Records Commission, will be updating the records retention 
policy.  
The Finance Committee will be updating the investment policy. 
 
Schuerman: 
The pool will be open regular hours on August 18-20, and then reduced hours on August 24, 
25, 31, and September 1. 
 
Pool closures were discussed.  
 
Schuerman questioned if the Village had an employee smoking policy. Personnel Committee 
will investigate. 
 
There was discussion about businesses using road and parking areas for signage and/or 
seating. Council would like this addressed as it could be a safety issue. 
 
During the recent spraying for weeds, an over spray occurred. If the grass does not come 
back then the Village will replace. 
 
Other: 
Gene Steele commented on the size of line and amount of natural gas that will be moved 
through the line discussed by Long. 
 
Gene Steele would like to see an increase in activity in use of Village parks. He suggested 
planned activities to help increase the use of the parks. 
 
The Police Activity Report for July 17, 2013 thru August 6, 2013 was distributed.  
 
President Pro Tempore Campbell asked for a motion to adjourn.  Schuerman moved to 
adjourn and Rothenbuhler seconded. Motion passed unanimously at 8:06 pm. 
 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 


